MINUTES
of the meeting of the Administrative Board 
of the Association for Engineering Education of Russia











06.07.2012

Presented: A.S. Sigov, E.M. Romanov, Y.P. Pokholkov, V.D. Puzankov, V.M. Kutuzov, B.Ch. Meskhi, N.V. Pustovoy, Y.S. Karabasov, I.B. Fyodorov, G.I. Vasilyeva, B.L. Agranovich, S.V. Rozhkova

Agenda:

1. Information on the AEER becoming the signatory of the Washington Accord. Report of AEER President Y.P. Pokholkov.
2. On bonuses for the AEER members. Report of AEER President Y.P. Pokholkov.

3. Miscellaneous.

1. Reported: AEER President Y.P. Pokholkov.

Y.P. Pokholkov reported that on 14.06.2012 the decision was made on the All-Russian public organization “Association for Engineering Education of Russia” to become the fifteenth signatory of the Washington Accord. It means that qualifications accredited or recognised by the AEER are recognised by each signatory as being substantially equivalent to accredited or recognised qualifications within its own jurisdiction. These are countries such as the USA, Great Britain, Canada, Japan, Korea, Singapore, Ireland, Australia and others.
The need for signing of the Washington Accord by the AEER was stipulated by the AEER pursuit for improvement of the quality of Russian engineering educational programmes, their international recognition in the case of public and professional accreditation of these programmes.

2. Reported: AEER President Y.P. Pokholkov on bonuses for the AEER members

Y.P. Pokholkov reported on bonuses for the AEER members who were actively involved into preparation of necessary materials for the AEER becoming the signatory of the Washington Accord.

Reported: AEER First Vice-President A.S. Sigov who suggested giving a bonus to AEER President Y.P. Pokholkov for long and effective work for formation and development in Russia of the internationally recognized system of public and professional accreditation of engineering educational programmes.
Voted: unanimously
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